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2015 Parish Pastor of the Year Award  
Given To 

Rev. Lolly Dominski 
 

Congratulations and love to our dear 
Lolly 



2015 Parish Pastor of the Year 
 

The room was filled with pastors, a representative group from the 148 pastors who make up the 
Academy of Parish Pastors.  They stood as one, honoring our Pastor Dominski whom they respect 
and admire; one to whom they point as a witness to Jesus, the Good Shepherd of the flock called 
the Church.  With her customary grace and humility Lolly accepted the 2015 Parish Pastor of the 
Year Award, thanking God for His many blessings on her, her beloved family, and her beloved 
church family.  A service of thanksgiving followed and Pastor Dominski was asked to preach.   
 

She chose the Good Shepherd text (John 10:11-18) and as her voice rose the passion she holds for 
the gift of ministry was evident.  At the conclusion of the service the line was long as her colleagues 
came forward and one by one clasped her hand and hugged her.  Lolly Dominski, among so many 
of her other qualities, is a true ñpastorôs pastorò and she simply encourages the journeys of other 
pastors by her understanding, compassion, and shining example of what it means to be a servant of 
the Lord.  It was quite a celebration of what Lolly insists is always and only to be honored:  Godôs 
abundant and sweet blessings on the people He calls His own. 
 

The Parish Pastor of the Year Award, bestowed by the Academy of Parish Clergy, is given to one 
pastor each year who best exemplifies pastoral ministry.  Every pastor, drawn from all Christian de-
nominations and from all fifty states and some European countries, is eligible for consideration, and 
nominations come in from around the country.  The Academy considers all nominations, does an 
extensive study of the pastors nominated, and selects one pastor, usually outside the Academy, 
who best meets the following standards:  faithfulness, leadership, personal qualities and ministry to 
oneôs own congregation.  Lolly is only the fourth pastor in the Academyôs history who has been se-
lected from within the Academyôs membership.   
 

The leader of the Chicago Presbytery, Rev. Robert Reynolds, along with church staff and members, 
nominated Lolly as the 2015 Parish Pastor of the Year.  He wrote of the Presbyteryôs profound re-
spect for the ministry she lovingly offers to MGCC, and for the leadership she offers to the denomi-
nation.  The following are excerpts from his nomination: 
 

ñOver the course of her fifteen years in ministry, she has led prayer groups and Bible studies, con-
ducted services of healing and wholeness, initiated community outreach, and preached and cele-
brated the sacraments ï all with a superb mix of careful research, sensitivity to persons and groups 
served, and with a thoughtful, compelling and transparent faith.ò 
 

ñShe has vision, determination, and resilience, gifts which she imparts to members while serving to-
gether in common faith and purpose.ò 
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ñLolly exudes quiet self-confidence as an individual, spouse, mother, friend, and church leader.  Her 
friendly persona and genuine interest in others builds trust quickly.  People like her because she 
shows a genuine interest in them, and they experience her as a truly caring person. She is a re-
sourceful and independent thinker but she has a willing, collaborative spirit.ò 
 
Members of the Congregation were asked by the Academy to write on behalf of Rev. Dominski.  At 
the awards ceremony held near Baltimore, Maryland, on Wednesday, April 22, 2015, there were 
many comments about the warmth and loving regard for their pastor that just shine through the 
pages of the membersô supporting documents.   Comments submitted include:   
 
ñLollyôs nature is very calm and unassuming and she is adept at evoking this feeling in others.  Her 
teaching has helped make sense of matters of faith in ways I had not experienced before.ò 
 
ñI would like to nominate the Rev. Lolly Dominski as Parish Pastor of the Year because of her per-
sonal faith in God as she displays it to all the members of her congregation.  She has helped me 
and many in the congregation to grow in faith as we follow her leadership.ò 
 
ñShe is especially mindful of the emotions of individuals and can smooth over many potential per-
sonal problems.ò   
 
ñWhen Rev. Dominski came to be our pastor, our church was in dire need of a strong leader.  The 
general morale of the members was in a state of decline, many feeling our church would soon be 
closed.  We could not afford a full time pastor.  Rev. Dominski was willing to come to us, knowing 
that there were many challenges ahead.  She helped us to see that God had a purpose for uséò 
 
Church staff members were also asked by the Academy to write of their experience in team ministry 
with Lolly.  Here are some comments, among many, from the people privileged to work side by side, 
day in and day out, with Lolly Dominski.  In some ways they speak to her qualities of pastoral excel-
lence ñfrom the insideò by those who know her best:   
 
ñLolly lives a life rooted in study of Scripture, devotion of time and focus to prayer, discernment de-
pendent on her exercise of spiritual practices, and a pastoral humility that places her before God 
and His people as both servant and leader.ò 
 
ñRev. Dominski is also a loving Wife and Mother.  From what I have witnessed, she is always there 
for her family.  Whenever they are around her, you can tell that they love her very much just by see-
ing how happy they are.  All of them are such a wonderful and loving family.ò 
 
ñPassion for fostering and leading with a sense of unity of spirit is highly evident in her pastoring 
MGCC.  She exemplifies the leadership model of helping others discern their giftedness and sense 
of vocation by her clear invitation to assess spiritual gifts and delegate areas of responsibility, some-
times to one who, at first blush, may seem an unlikely choice.ò 
 
ñAnother wonderful quality of Rev. Dominski is that she one of the hardest working individuals I have 
ever met.  She always goes above and beyond on what she is called to do at MGCC.  She is always 
involved 200%!  She is a wonderful pastor to work with as a member of the ministry team.ò   
 
                                                                                (continued on page 4) 
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ñRev. Dominski has been a very influential person in my life.  If it was not for her, I do not know how 
I would have been able to start my careeréshe decided to give me a chance.  Because of this, I am 
very grateful for her guidance and mentoring that she has provided.ò   
 
ñHer sense of Call is unmistakable.  Lolly fully lives her answer to the invitation of Jesus to, ñFollow 
Me, and I will make you fishers of people.ò  Serving at her side, I know Jesus better because of her 
faithful response to His voice, I trust the Incarnate Christ and His goodness more deeply because of 
her goodness, and I am a far better pastor as I observe, emulate, and learn from this dynamic and 
remarkable pastor.  Lolly Dominski is my pastor, mentor, guide and sister in Christ; and her faithful-
ness to the Good News of the Gospel is a marvel to witness.ò  
 
ñIt is difficult to conclude a nomination that includes the name Lolly Dominski.  There is no end to her 
grace extended to all, and no task she would refuse to perform in service to the God she loves with 
all her heart and soul and being.  Lolly is simply the bravest person I have ever come to know:  step-
ping forward when others walk away, facing a tragic past with a forgiving faith that is unshakeable, 
and urging all who come into her orbit to love, to love more, and to love a bit moreéò  
 
We celebrate, of course, the many gifts of Rev. Lolly Dominski.  She has repeatedly requested, 
however, that the focus of our celebration be on the goodness of God and His abundant blessings 
on Morton Grove Community Church. In bringing together our wonderful congregation with this be-
loved pastor who serves alongside and leads all of us in ministry, we see the graciousness of God 
and His divine plan in blessing us with the presence of Rev. Lolly Dominski.   
 
On Sunday, May 17

th
, we will worship with praise and thanksgiving our loving God, Father, Son, and 

Holy Spirit.  Immediately after the service of thanksgiving, we will honor Lolly with a potluck dinner in 
our church parlor.  Please mark that date, May 17

th
, as a time for rejoicing in a spirit of thanks-

giving to God.  
 
Several members have already asked about tangible ways to express thanks for the ministry of Rev. 
Dominski.  After some insistence, Lolly is allowing us to contribute to the installation of a stained 
glass window in our lovely sanctuary.  Anyone who wishes to participate in contributing should see 
our Administrative Assistant, Pat Cobb. 
 
Church members have frequently said that they wish they had been in Baltimore that evening to see 
Rev. Lolly Dominski receive the Parish Pastor of the Year award.  As only Lolly can say and sin-
cerely mean, ñThe church family was there, every single one.  For I carry them in my heart always.  I 
am so honored to be their parish pastor.ò   
 
And we are honored to call Lolly our own; to call her the pastor of our hearts and the shepherd of 
our souls.   
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Lord God, You have called Your servants to ventures  

of which we cannot see the ending, by paths as yet 

untrodden, through perils unknown.  Give us faith 

to go out with good courage, not knowing where  

we go, but only that Your hand is leading us and 

Your love supporting us; through Jesus Christ, 

our Lord.  Amen. 

 

 

Our dear sisters and brothers, 

 

We are delighted to share with you a wonderful step in our continuing journey as the people of Mor-
ton Grove Community Church.  We move, with Jesus as the Head of the Church leading our way 
and empowered by the wind of the Spirit, on the path God has ordained for us:  as His people, as 
His Church, as His will directs. 

 

Under the guidance of the Church Health Team, it is our joy to announce our stepping forward in a 
brave, new and bold way to what the future holds for us, anchored as we are here in this commu-
nity.  Our congregation continues to grow both in number and in dedication; our congregation is 
strong, vibrant, alive and on the move!  And in order to represent this assurance of our moving faith-
fully into the future we announce today a new logo and mission statement:  an anchor accompanied 

by the words, ñAnchored in Christ, Reaching Out in Love.ò   

 

We choose the anchor, an ancient and early symbol used by the newborn Church after the Resur-
rection, as it clearly symbolizes our missional objective.  We are always and only anchored in Christ:  
by His Word, in the promise of His salvation, and for His Church on earth.  At the impulse of the 
Spirit, we lift high the anchor of His eternal promises and we move:  into our community, our 
neighborhood, and into the hearts and minds of all as we live, proclaim, and model the sublime love 
of Jesus Christ.   

 

Steeped in tradition, the Church is often seen as a ship.  In fact, the term, nave (from which we de-
rive the English word, navy) is used to define our architectural structure as the central part or core of 
the church building.  As a ship moves into uncharted territory so too does the Church.  But we, the 
Church, do not go unattended into the sea lanes, for, propelled by the wind of the Holy Spirit, we are 
directed and led by the will of the Father.  And we are deeply secure, sure to be anchored by the liv-
ing, moving Gospel of our Lord, the One Who will never set us adrift.  In fact, if ill winds threaten, a 
shipôs anchor, pulled and tugged, carves itself more deeply into the ocean floor.  So too do we, be-
coming, in our growing and trusting faith, more firmly entrenched in His Word. 

 

                                                                                (continued on page 6) 



 

While it only seems like yesterday, it is hard to believe that 

Holy Week and Easter were almost a month ago! With that 

in mind, I would like to thank everyone who performed in 

the Holy Week services, including Jim Montgomery, Gary 

Stucka, Joanne Stucka, Katherine McGookey, and the 

Choir. All of you sounded wonderful! While there is only one month of choir and bell 

choir left, I would like to invite anyone who is interested in choir or bell choir to join us 

at our Thursday evening rehearsals. This would be a great time to join us and give the 

choirs a try! Also, if you would like to share any of your musical talents with us, please 

let me know. We are always looking for more people to be involved with the music 

program!  
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This May 24
th
 we will celebrate the Feast of Pentecost.  The newborn Church is celebrated as the 

breath of the Spirit propels it forward to bring the Good News of Jesusô love to the world, far and 
wide.  This Pentecost celebration is one of a new beginning for our church.  We rededicate our-
selves to being the church-on-the-move, to set sail for those who are lost and lonely and reach out 
in love to a hurting world.  Within our worship that morning we will celebrate the ñbirthdayò of the 
Church, and we will celebrate our rededication to the bold venture to which we are called as Morton 
Grove Community Church with a special liturgy.  In it, we will let go of all that may hinder our pro-
gress:  past hurts, sorrows, slights, and missteps.  All will be forgiven and forgotten that may impede 
our bon voyage, our ñsafe journeyò in His Name.   

 

For, anchored in Christ as we are, we are now free as the Wind, to reach out in Love. 

 

With our heart-felt love for each of you, 

 

Pastors Lolly and Bunny 
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LIVING FAITH MISSION GROUP of MGCC 

SERVING OPPORTUNITY 
   

FEED MY SHEEP  (SOUP KITCHEN) 

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 

1177 Howard Ave. Des Plaines 

Wednesday 5/6/15 4:15-6:45pm* 
 

Come join us as we serve dinner to those in need in our neighboring community.  
 

¶ Soup Kitchen time frame includes set-up(4:15-5:00), serve(5:00-6:00) & clean-
up(6:00-6:45).  However, if you're not available for the whole time you may volun-
teer for a portion of the time as your schedule allows...any help is appreciated!   

 
The Mission Outreach Committee wants to express thanks and gratitude 
to our church members who supported our One Great Hour of Sharing 
Campaign. Your generous donation amounted to $4,725.00. Your gift al-
lows Presbyterian Programs to help restore communities around the 
world affected by disasters, alleviate hunger and eliminate the cause in 

this country and internationally. The Presbyterian Program also supports and affirms the dignity of 
people by assisting economically poor, oppressed and disadvantaged people. 
 

Please note, there has been a change in dates concerning our Night Ministry Hygiene Kits. The 
new date is May 31. Items purchased can be deposited in marked boxes in the church office. 
 

Sometime this summer, we are scheduling a tour of the new Night Ministry Health Outreach 
Bus. The bus operates on the ground in the Chicago Neighborhoods to build relationships and 
provide immediate medical care. The bus offers free medical exams, treatments and rapid HIV 
testing. The bus also help build community among homeless and vulnerable residents. If you 
would like to sign up for the tour, please call Pat at the office so we can notify you when the tour 
is scheduled. 
 

We have a brand new activity planned for June 21st. This date was selected to be, " Hat 
Sunday, " as it coincides with Father's Day. Phil's Friends have requested solid colored baseball 
hats for Men. 
 

Motions were passed for the following financial transactions: 
Fairdale Tornado - $2,000,00 
Hygiene Kit Supplies - $400.00 
Extra Mile - $397.00 
Niles Food Pantry - $12.40 
One Great Hour of Sharing - $4,725.00 
Presbyterian Hunger Program - $917.77 ( 2 cent offering) 
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PENTECOST 
MAY 24, 2015 

 
 
Celebrate Pentecost by bringing a red candle to church.  Fifty red 

candles of all shapes and sizes will be placed on the communion table to signify the 
50

th
 day after Easter when the Holy Spirit in the form of tongues of fire came upon the 

apostlesðthe first Pentecost.  The candle should be red and it should be able to 
stand upright.  Taper candles will need a holder; pillar candles do not.  Please bring 
the candle to the church office by Friday, May 22.  You are welcome to take your can-
dle home following the service or leave it to be used next year.   

COLLECTING FOR NIGHT MINISTRY HYGIENE KITS 

 

The Mission Team is planning on making hygiene kits for the Night  Ministryôs Health Outreach Bus.  
The bus is now operating five nights a week.  We plan to collate the items on Sunday, May 31, after 
our Church worship service.  
 

Last year, in their various programs, the Night Ministry served over 5,100 homeless individuals thru 
meals, shelters, and medical help.   To a homeless person, the simple hygiene kit that they receive 
is a touch of home 
 

We would appreciate any of the items on the following list. All items must be travel size.  Donations 

should be brought to the church office by Sunday, May 24, 2015 

 

Shampoo                                 Mouthwash 

Conditioner                               Lip balm 

Soap                                         Body lotion 

Toothpaste                               Disposable shaver 

Toothbrush                               Deodorant 

Wash Cloth                              Moist towelettes 

Shaving Cream                        Comb/small brush 
 

Donated wash cloths need to be washed so bring them in early for that purpose.  We are hoping to 
make 100 kits and your donation will be appreciated. 
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Karl Ottosen   1 

Melissa Earle   6 

Matt Priban   8 

Jeff Priban   9 

Elaine Matsushige  12 

June Kuhn 16 

Brian Ottosen  21 

Jackie Harris  23  

Amanda Montgomery  25  

Evan Montgomery  27  

Paul Donovan 30  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The cards, emails, calls, and flowers were 
such a help in recovering from my accident 
last month. 

With deep appreciation, thank you, 

Mary Jo Tranter 

 

END TO RECYCLING 

AT MGCC 

 

Morton Grove Community 
Church will no longer be collect-
ing aluminum cans and other  
items for recycling.  If you wish to 
recycle,  please contact your lo-
cal community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone at MGCC for the thoughtful 
cards, calls, flowers, and prayers since my surgery.  
I appreciate it very much. 
 

Barb Genge  

 

 

If you are interested in pur-
chasing a copy of Cave Art, 
poetry by Chuck Hughes, 
please contact Rev. Lolly 
Dominski. 



               

COME JOIN OUR BOOK CLUB 
 
Maeve Binchy, one of our favorite authors, has written A 
WEEK IN WINTER which is our May  book club 
selection.  We will meet on Monday, May 11, at 7:30pm 
in the church parlor.  The author writes of places in 
Ireland, and her story takes place on the west coast in 

the small town of Stoneybridge, where everyone knows everyone.  Chicky 
Starr decides to take an old, decaying mansion set high  on the cliffs, 
overlooking the windswept Atlantic Ocean, and turn it into a restful place  
by the sea, and everyone thinks she is crazy.  As the story unfolds we 
learn of the work involved and guests who come. 
 
Our selection for May is HOW THE LIGHT GETS IN by Louise Penny.  
Meeting date June 8

th
, 7:30pm, in the church parlor.  From the book cover 

ï ñEnter the World of three pineséa Quebec village only ever found by 
those who are lost, and now one of those lost has gone missing.ò  We will 
meet Chief Inspector Armand Gamache  who leaves his very busy office 
as a favor to locate the missing person. 
 
Everyone is welcome and there is always room for one more!  Call Joyce 
Sienkowski or Mary Jo Tranter with questions or for a ride.   
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Womenôs Circle will meet Tuesday, 
May 12, at 1:30 pm in the church par-
lor.  We will be finishing the study of 
2nd Corinthians with ñA Call to Apostle-
ship in the Twenty-First Centuryò, 2 Co-
rinthians 12:1-13:13.  We will be select-

ing a short study for the summer. 
 

In the fall we will continue using the Horizons Bi-
ble Study.  The 2015-2016 study is ñCome to the 
Watersò, considering the water of chaos in Gene-
sis and river of life in the last chapter of Revela-
tion where chaos is no more.  The study will ex-
plore some of the Bibleôs 800 references to water. 
 

Do consider joining circle for fellowship and Bible 
study. 

 

BURIAL PLOT FOR SALE 

 

A neighbor of our church is of-
fering for sale a burial plot in 
Memorial Park at a highly re-
duced cost.  For further infor-
mation, please call Kathy 
Tanille at 847-966-1049 



 

 

 

MORTON GROVE COMMUNITY CHURCH 

GENERAL FUND SUMMARY 

           

    Jan - Mar 15  Budget  Jan - Mar 14 

  Income      

   4001 · Pledges 25,815  27,651  22,243 

   4006 · Facility Use 12,603  11,500  14,700 

   4100 · All Other 6,825  6,433  5,943 

  Total Income 45,243  45,584  42,886 

 Gross Profit 45,243  45,584  42,886 

  Expense      

   6000 · Ministry Teams 2,447  4,776  3,292 

   6500 · Session 3,092  3,123  3,183 

   7000 · Personnel 27,103  29,940  26,731 

   7100 · Property 9,311  12,173  11,969 

   7200 · Office Expenses 1,265  925  581 

  Total Expense 43,218  50,937  45,756 

Net Income 2,025  -5,353  -2,870 
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TIDBITS 
BIBLE QUIZ 

According to Acts 2, on Pentecost some 
people accused the disciples of being 
drunk. Why?  
 
A. Because they were still asleep at 9 in 
the morning.  
B. Because all the wine was gone.  
C. Because they were all speaking in for-
eign languages.  
D. All of the above.  

(see back page for answer) 

 

Christian Symbol 
 

Vine  

A vine symbolizes Christ, the foundation of 

life and nourishment of all people, who, in 

turn, are like branches. When separate from 

the vine, we branches can't survive ð at 

least not spiritually. "Apart from me," says 

Jesus, "you can do nothing" (John 15:5, 

NIV). But as God the gardener tends this re-

lationship, we branches grow stronger and 

more mature in Jesus and alongside one an-

other. 

A Prayer for Mom 

 

A young boy had been misbehav-

ing, so his mother sent him to his 

room. Sometime later, he came out 

and told his mom heôd prayed about 

the matter. ñThatôs good,ò she re-

plied. ñIf you ask God for help to not 

misbehave, heôll help you.ò  

 

ñOh, I didnôt pray for help behaving,ò 

said the boy. ñI prayed for God to 

help you put up with me.ò 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

26 
10:00 AM Worship 
1:00 PM Living Faith 

Mission Group Serving 

Opportunity 

27 
11:00 AM Bible Study 
7:30 PM Finance 

Team Meeting 

28 
7:00 PM Christian 

Education Team Meet-

ing 

29 30 
6:45 PM Bell Choir 

Rehearsal 
7:30 PM Choir Re-

hearsal 

1 2 

3 
10:00 AM Worship 

4 

 
11:00 AM Bible Study 

5 6 
4:15 PM Living Faith 

Mission Group Serving 

Opportunity 
7:30 PM Church Health 

Team 

7 
6:45 PM Bell Choir 

Rehearsal 
7:30 PM Choir Re-

hearsal 

8 9 

10 

 
10:00 AM Worship 

11 
10:00 AM Worship 

Team Meeting 
11:00 AM Bible Study 
7:30 PM Book Club 

12 
1:30 PM Women's 

Circle 
6:45 PM Bell Choir 

Rehearsal 
7:30 PM Choir Re-

hearsal 

13 

 
9:30 AM Hospitality 

Team Meeting 
10:30 AM Communica-

tion Team Meeting 

14 

 
7:30 PM Ascension 

Worship Service 

15 16 

17 

 
10:00 AM Worship 

Service honoring Rev. 

Lolly Dominski being 

named Parish Pastor of 

the Year followed by a 

luncheon celebration 

18 
Newsletter Deadline 
11:00 AM Bible Study 

19 

 
7:30 PM Choir Re-

hearsal 
7:30 PM Mission Out-

reach Meeting 

20 
7:00 PM Session Meet-

ing 

21 22 23 
8:30 AM Men's 

Breakfast 

24 

 
10:00 AM Worship--

Enhanced celebration 

for Pentecost 

25 

 
Office Closed 

26 
7:00 PM Christian 

Education Team Meet-

ing 

27 28 29 30 

31 
10:00 AM Worship 
11:00 AM Hygiene Kits 

Assembled 

1 
11:00 AM Bible Study 

2 3 
4:15 PM Living Faith 

Mission Group Serving 

Opportunity 

4 5 6 
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Church Office Hours: Monday  through Friday 9 am-2 pm 

Rev. Lolly Dominskiôs 
Hours 

Monday  

Wednesday through Friday 

 

9 am-1pm 

9 am-1pm 

 
Rev. Bunny Hughesô 

Hours 
Monday through Wednesday 

Friday 

9 am-1 pm 

9 am-1pm 

Minister of Music 

 Office Hours: 

Monday 

Wednesday 

9 am ï12 pm 

9 am-3 pm 

Please join us for Sunday 
Worship Services at 10:00 am  

followed by a time of fellowship. 

Morton Grove 

Community Church  

8944 N. Austin Avenue 

Morton Grove, IL 60053 

We are on the Web! 
www.mgccpresbyterian.org 

Answer :  C (see Acts 2:4, 13) 


